CCIBVI OPPOSES BALLOT PROPOSITION 101

August 31, 2010

In May of 2007, the Colorado General Assembly passed and Governor Bill Ritter signed the law creating the Colorado Commission for Individuals Who Are Blind and Visually Impaired (CCIBVI).  The CCIVBI is charged with studying and recommending solutions to the significant and unique barriers faced by the Blind and visually impaired in Colorado.  In that capacity, the CCIBVI stands in opposition to Ballot Proposition 101, which will appear before voters on November's ballot.

Proposition 101 reduces the state income tax from 4.63 to 3.5 percent, greatly reduces motor vehicle fees, and eliminates all telecommunication fees except for those allocated to 911 services.  Once in full effect, these reductions would eliminate about three billion dollars from the state budget and over a billion dollars from local government budgets.

In addition to forcing severe budget cuts to governmental programs like education, road maintenance and construction, Proposition 101 would eliminate the Disabled Telephone Users Fund (DTUF).  A twelve-cent monthly fee on every telephone landline in the State maintains the DTUF.  The money collected is used to provide critical programs and important telecommunication services for the Blind and visually impaired including immediate access to daily newspapers, periodicals and other publications. It also provides essential telecommunication services for the Deaf, including relay services that allow deaf individuals to communicate by phone.  

The Blind and visually impaired face an unemployment rate exceeding seventy percent and experience great challenges accessing programs and services to effectively address their needs.    The Disabled Telephone Users fund represents a small investment that allows Blind and visually impaired and Deaf and hard of hearing citizens of Colorado greater participation in the mainstream of our society through access to critical telecommunications services and important governmental programs.   If we allow Proposition 101 to pass, access to these programs and services simply disappears.  

CCIBVI urges you to vote to defeat Ballot Proposition 101 this November.

